
COMMISSIONER ENQUIRIES – SUMMARY REPORT 

  

Date Received Topic Submitted By Summary of request Board Update 

June 12, 2023 

Public Engagement 
Timeline - Moberly 
Park Artificial Turf 

Field 

Commissioner 
Virdi 

Can staff provide a timetable regarding plans for the 
engagement process of Moberly Park Artificial Turf Field as it 
relates to the board motion titled "Prioritization of Sport and 
Recreation Fields and Facilities in Sunset Neighbourhood of 

South-East Vancouver" 

This work is in progress and staff will report back before the end of June with a Memo that provides 
Commissioners with an overview of the culturally appropriate engagement approach to address the Board’s May 
29th Motion to undertake a community engagement process of the Sunset neighbourhood that identifies the 
desired outdoor amenities by the community. 
 
Staff anticipate rolling out this engagement with a pop-up engagement booth at the July 1st - Canada Day event at 
Sunset Community Centre with a set of activities designed to learn about community needs and priorities for 
facilities.    

June 12, 2023 
Stanley Park 

Waterworks Project 
- Update 

Commissioner 
Haer 

Can staff provide an update on the planned Metro Vancouver 
Water Infrastructure Repair Project in Stanley Park and when/if 
Metro Vancouver will be giving the Board a presentation on this 

project as previously requested. 

This work is in progress and staff will report back on July 10 In-Camera, and July 17 in Committee for decision. 
Metro Vancouver will be providing a presentation on the project during the Committee meeting. 

June 12, 2023 
Harbour Green 
Dock Renewal - 

Reopening Timeline 

Commissioner 
Haer 

Can staff provide an update on the Harbour Green Dock 
renewal and the timing of its reopening. 

The repairs to Harbour Green dock are complete, and Staff are finalizing the facility for re-opening during the week 
of June 26. 

June 12, 2023 
Air Force Garden of 

Remembrance 
Relocation - Update 

Commissioner 
Howard 

Can staff provide additional information on the status of 
relocating the Air Force Memorial Garden of Remembrance 

(AFGR) to Queen Elizabeth Park, as it relates to the previous 
Board decision in January 28, 2019? 

- An Advisory Group was formed in January 2022 comprised of various stakeholders. Project was 
paused in March of 2022 due to difficulty in identifying a preferred location with primary stakeholders 
(Battle of Britain Memorial Fung/BBMF). Staff worked with primary stakeholders to identify a 
preferred site (Alternate Site #1) 

- Alternate Site #1 is located within Metro Vancouver Statutory Right of Way (SROW). Staff worked 
with Metro Vancouver to confirm support/approval and criteria for locating the AFGR within the 
SROW 

- In Jan 2023 staff received support and criteria from Metro Vancouver for working within MV’s SROW 
- Staff reached out in Feb 2023 to primary stakeholder to confirm support of criteria for working within 

MV SROW. Park Board was informed that the primary stakeholder’s lead contact was unable to be 
engaged in the first half of 2023. BBMF has recently reached out to PB staff to re-engage the project 
(June 2023) 

- Staff is reviewing capacity in terms of current Board priorities and Capital Plan delivery in terms of 
moving the project forward. Staff will reach out to BBMF once a path forward is confirmed 

 


